FLORIDA BOARD OF GOVERNORS
NOTICE OF PROPOSED REGULATION REPEAL

DATE: July 26, 2019

REGULATION NUMBER and TITLE: 9.012 Disclosure of Gifts from Foreign
Governments and Persons

SUMMARY: Since the creation of Regulation 9.012 in September 2010, only six
universities have reported information. Given the total number of donations the
universities receive during the course of a year, the number received from foreign
individuals is small.

Board staff recommends the repeal of this regulation and to require the universities to
maintain this information and provide it upon request, if needed.

FULL TEXT OF THE REGULATION IS INCLUDED WITH THIS NOTICE.

AUTHORITY TO REPEAL REGULATION: Section 7(d), Art. IX, Fla. Const.; BOG
Regulation Development Procedure dated March 23, 2008.

THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ OFFICIAL INITIATING REPEAL OF THE
REGULATION: Tim Jones, Vice Chancellor, Finance and Administration

COMMENTS REGARDING THE REPEAL OF THE REGULATION(S) SHOULD BE
SUBMITTED WITHIN 14 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE TO THE CONTACT
PERSON IDENTIFIED BELOW. The comments must identify the regulation(s) on which
you are commenting:

General Counsel, Board of Governors, State University System, 325 W. Gaines Street,
Suite 1614, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850) 245-0466 (phone),
(850) 245-9685 (fax), or generalcounsel@flbog.edu.
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